
NOTICE OF ROAD CLOSURE 
DETENBECK ROAD BRIDGE REPLACEMENT 

CONTRACT# RFT-MW-ENG-25-32 
August 28th, 2025 

Rankin Construction Inc. on behalf of The City of Niagara Falls will be replacing the 
Detenbeck Road Bridge. Construction will begin on September 2, 2025, and will be 
continuous for approximately 40 working days, weather permitting. 

Due to the existing condition of Detenbeck Road Bridge the Contractor will be closing 
the bridge starting at 7am on Tuesday September 2nd, 2025 and will remain closed for 
the duration of the project.  To maintain local access during the bridge closure, Rankin 
Construction has completed improvements to the section of Willoughby Road 
between Marshall Road and Detenbeck Road.  These improvements accommodate 
all traffic needs for the area including Emergency Services and property deliveries (ex. 
Water Hauling). Detours will be posted locally. 

We understand that this project may cause some inconvenience, and we sincerely 
appreciate your patience and cooperation during this time.   For further information you 
may contact:  

Nick Golia, C.Tech., Senior Project Manager 
Municipal Works, City of Niagara Falls 
4310 Queen Street, P.O. Box 1023 
Niagara Falls, ON      L2E 6X5 
(905) 356-7521 ext. 4290    or    ngolia@niagarafalls.ca 


